ENNIS COMMISSION WORKSHOP MINUTES

WORKSHOP MEETING

TUESDAY, JANUARY 19, 2016
6:00 P.M.

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Thomas called to order the Workshop Meeting of the Ennis City Commission on Tuesday, January 19, 2016 at 6:04 p.m. in the City Commission Chamber of Ennis Municipal Building, 115 W. Brown Street, Ennis Texas 75119. With a quorum present to wit:




Russell Thomas
Mayor

Matt Walker

Mayor Pro Tem, Ward 6

Ken Hackney

Commission Member, Ward 3
Lola Searcy

Commission Member, Ward 4



Brian Holley

Commission Member, Ward 5
The following Commissioner Members were absent:

Jeremie Salik

Commission Member, Ward 1

Marco Hernandez
Commission Member, Ward 2

The following Staff members were present when the workshop meeting was called to order:

Interim City Manager

John Hatchel

Interim City Secretary

Shirley Acy-King

City Attorney


Richard Wilson

Chief of Police

John Erisman
ED Director


Marty Nelson

Mayor Thomas asked Interim City Manager Hatchel to brief the Commissioners on the agenda items. 

Mr. Hatchel discussed the Agenda Items.
CONSENT AGENDA 

2C.
Approval of the City Commission Workshop Minutes of January 4, 2016.
3C.
Approval of the City Commission Regular Meeting Minutes of January 4, 2016.

4C.
Approval of the City Commission Meeting Minutes of January 7, 2016.
Interim City Manager Hatchel stated that the Consent Agenda items consisted of the Minutes. He further stated that the Minutes of January 7 reflected the motion made after the Commission came out of Executive Session regarding appointing a City Manager.
PUBLIC HEARING
First Reading
5.       A Public Hearing to consider authorization and approval of Project Retail, a Type B Project for the purpose of recruiting retailers and marketing the City of Ennis to enhance shopping, dining and entertainment options with funding not to exceed $25,000.

Interim City Manager Hatchel informed the Commission that the purpose of Project Retail was to recruit retailers and market the City of Ennis to enhance shopping, dining and entertainment options for the benefit of the Citizens of Ennis. He further stated that expanding shopping, dining and entertainment options was a Comprehensive Plan initiative. In addition the Retailers would provide additional sales tax revenue for the EEDC and the City plus providing additional jobs that support the economic growth and prosperity of the City. Mr. Hatchel recommended approval of the public hearing on the first reading.
Second Reading

6.       A Public Hearing to consider an Ordinance for annexation of a 44.251 acre tract of land (also known as 901 Rudd Road) in the Thomas McKinney Survey, Abstract No. 687, City of Ennis, Texas for the purpose of a manufacturing plant expansion (Sterilite Corporation).

Interim City Manager Hatchel reminded the Commission that the first public hearing was on January 4th and this was the second public hearing. The Ordinance will be brought before the Commission for final approval on the February 15, 2016 agenda. Mr. Hatchel recommended approval of the public hearing on the second reading.
7.
A Public Hearing to consider amending the Zoning Ordinance of the City of Ennis, Texas from “T” Transition District to “M-2” Manufacturing District for a 49.295 acre tract of land described in deed to Sterilite Corporation (also known as 901 Rudd Rd. Ennis Texas).
Interim City Manager Hatchel reminded the Commission that the first public hearing was on January 4th and this was the second public hearing. That the Ordinance amending the Zoning Ordinance from “T” Transition District to “M-2” Manufacturing District would be brought back for final approval on the February 15, 2016 agenda. Mr. Hatchel recommended approval of the public hearing on the second reading.
ITEMS FOR INDIVIDUAL CONSIDERATION

8. 
Consider a Resolution appointing Randall Scott Dixon as City Manager for the City of Ennis, Texas; and approving the employment contract.
Interim City Manager Hatchel stated that he and Mr. Dixon had reached an agreement with his employment agreement and that Mr. Dixon could not be present at this meeting due to commitments at his current employment. Mr. Hatchel recommended approval of Mr. Dixon’s employment agreement.
9. 
Consider a Resolution appointing Angie K. Wade as City Secretary for the City of Ennis, Texas.
Interim City Manager Hatchel stated that Interim City Secretary Acy-King took the lead in the City Secretary process. He further stated that since the City Secretary would be working for the Commission, he thought it would be appropriate for members of the Commission to interview the finalist.  Mayor Pro-tem Walker, Commissioners Hackney and Holley were the Commissioners that interview the two finalists and recommended Ms. Wade. Mr. Hatchel recommended approval of Ms. Wade’s appointment.
Interim City Manager Hatchel informed the Commission that he would discuss the next five (5) items together.
10.
Consider a Resolution adopting Civil Rights Procedures for the City’s Texas Community Development Block Grant Program.

11.
Consider adoption of a Proclamation claiming April as Fair Housing Month.
12.
Consider adoption of a Code of Conduct Policy for the City’s Texas Community Development Block Grant Program.
13.
Consider a Resolution designating city positions as signatories for TxCDBG Grant 7215152 documents.
14.
Consider a Resolution designating city positions as signatories for TxCDBG Grant 7215159 documents.
Interim City Manager Hatchel informed the Commission that these items were form items required by the state and they were pertaining to the Sterilite and the Wastewater grants. Mr. Hatchel recommended approval of all five (5) items.
15.
Consider approving the Performance Agreement for Project Viking (Cenveo).
Interim City Manager Hatchel stated that in order to keep the facility open, Cenveo would have to make facility improvements, add new jobs and install new equipment; they would need the EEDC to provide an economic development grant to defray the cost of these needed improvements.   Mr. Hatchel recommended approval of the revised agreement for Project Viking (Cenveo).
16.
Consider approving the Economic Development “Project” Approval Process.
Interim City Manager Hatchel stated although the process had not been approved, that it was being used in the Retail Project. He further stated that this process would provide a standardized approval process for all of the economic development projects. Mr. Hatchel stated that Type A Projects would be exempted from the 60 days waiting period; and Type B Projects would still have the 60 days waiting period.  Mr. Hatchel recommended approval of the item.
18.
ADJOURNMENT

With no other business before the Commission, Mayor Thomas declared the workshop meeting adjourned at 6:21 p.m. 
_________________________________
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